
NEWFOUNDLAND AND LASR.ADOR
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

120 Torbay Road, P.O, Box 21040, St, John's, Newfoundland and Labrador, Canada, AlA 5B2

E-mail: gyoung@nlh.nl.ca

2015-11-20

Mr. Geoff Young
Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro
P.O. Box 12400
St, John's, NL MB B 4K7

Dear Sir;

Re: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro - March 4, 2015 Voltage Collapse -
Clarification of Fuel Valve Setting

In correspondence to Hydro following the March 4, 2015 event, the Board questioned if
Hydro had determined how the fuel valve came out of proper adjustment. On March 23,
2015 Hydro responded as follows:

"Hydro has not conclusively determined how the fuel valve came out of proper
adjustment. However, it has been determined that no changes were made by construction,
commissioning or operations staff, The possible reasons for the fuel valve coming out of
proper adjustment include inadvertent contact with the valve or through a means such as
vibration,"

In evidence provided at the prudence review on November 5, 2015 Mr. Maclssac stated:

"And you're going up the learning curve, right, and people want to own the assets and
operate them and in this instance, what happened is an operator intervention which
changed thefuel delivery and impactedour ability to start the unit and when it was
discovered, when it was restored to its previous set point, the unit fired and started and
that all took place inside of about an hour and a half " (emphasis added)

Please confirm if Hydro has determined that, in fact, the fuel valve setting was improperly
adjusted by an operator,

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned or the Board's
Legal Counsel, Ms. Jacqui Glynn, e-mail, jglynn@pub.nl.ca or telephone (709) 726-6781.

Yours truly,

(A,ealZac-/1--,
Sara Kean
Assistant Board Secretary

Sara Kean, Assistant Board Secretary, Tel: 709-726-1119, E-Mail: skean@pub. nl.ca
Website: www pub. nl, ca
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ace. Newfoundlandand Labrador Hydro

NLH Regulatory, E-mail: NLHRegulatory rr nlh.nl.ea
Newfoundland Power Inc.
Mr, Gerard Hayes, E-mail: ghayes@ncwfoundlandpower.eom
Consumer Advocate
Mr. Thomas Johnson, Q.C., E-mail tjohnson@odeaearle.ca
Ms. Colleen Lacey, E-mail: elacey@odeaearle.ca
IslandIndustrial Customer Group
Mr. Paul Coxworthy, E-mail: pcoxworihy@stewarlmekelvey.com
Mr. Dean Porter, E-mail: dpo11er@poolealthouse.ca

ValeNewfoundland and Labrador Limited
Mr. Thomas O'Reilly, Q.C., E-mail: toreilly@coxandpalmer,com
Mr, Denis Fleming, E-mail: dtleming@coxandpalmer.com
Mr. Danny Dumaresuue
Mr. Danny Dumaresque, E-mail: danny.liberal a gmail,com
Mr. William Kennedy, E-mail;wkennedy@kennedylawof£ce.ca
Grand RiverkeeperLabradorInc,
Ms. Roberta Frampton Benefiel, E-Mail: rebntl a gmail.com
Mr. Charles O'Brien, E-mail: bluegreenlaw cr gmail.com
Mr. Philip Raphals, E-mail: Philip@eentrehelios.org

Sara Kean, Assistant Board Secretary, Tel: 709-726-1119, L-Mail: skean@pub.nl.ca
Website: www.pub.nl.ca
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